
  
JOINT SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, September 7, 2022 @ 7:00 P.M.  
This meeting of the Special Events Committee was conducted online via Zoom webinar and Telephonically.  

 

DRAFT 

  

Committee Co-Chair Steve Randall called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.   

Committee members in attendance were: Steve Randall (Co-Chair), Myrl Schreibman (Co-Chair), Char 

Rothstein, Dr. Faye Barta, Aida Abkarians, Glenn Jennings, Clarice Chavira, Saif Mogri, Rosi Mariconda and 

Joan Trent. A quorum was established.  

The August 2, 2022 minutes were approved as amended.  

  

Comments from the Chair(s): Myrl Schreibman advised that we are on our way to promoting our upcoming 

events. 

 

The 2023 Senior’s Valentine’s Day Dinner Dance was discussed and Myrl stated that we need to decide on a 

date and venue. Char agreed to check on the availability of the Bob Hope Center at Chaminade, De Toledo 

High School, and Shomrei Torah Synagogue as possible venues. Currently, the event date is February 14th. 

 

The 2022 Halloween Event was discussed. Myrl informed that the printing of 500 flyers with an application on 

the reverse are in the works. In addition, 2 large posters and 8/11”x17” store window signs are being printed. 

Myrl asked that committee members suggest stores for the window signs. Myrl advised that there would be 

eight awards presented this year. They are 1) The Scariest, 2) Most Comical, 3) Most Innovative, 4) Most 

Inventive, 5) Best Interactive, 6) Best Animation, 7) Best Thematic, and 8) CD12 Councilman’s Award. Saif 

agreed to inquire on the cost for the eight winners’ lawn signs. 

 

A discussion followed regarding what should be given to all entrants. We were thinking to find something other 

than the WHNC Mugs we have used in the past. Steve suggested using the mugs as pots with a plant in it. 

Aida suggested a reusable water bottle with the WHNC logo and West Hills Halloween Houses on Display 

printed on it.  

 

Myrl stated that he would work on the details for each category. 

 

There were no Public Comments as no members of the public were in attendance.  

  

The next Special Events Committee meeting needs to be rescheduled due to Yom Kippur.  

 

The meeting was adjourned by Steve Randall at 8:12 P.M.  


